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It has been my privilege to publish the Cornerstone for the last 7 years. I was invited in the spring of 2010 
to be president of the Unification Theological Seminary Alumni Association(UTS AA) by the then UTS 
AA board. As UTS had discontinued its newsletter to the alumni and friends in the latter half of 2007 and 
seemed to have no plan to re-engage the alumni, I decided that at a minimum a communique of sorts was 
needed. 
 
With the support of the UTS AA Board chairman, I was able to start a website and the current version of 
the Cornerstone. The first issues went out in July, 2010. As many start-up bloggers may experience, I had 
to become familiar with a new online platform and tools. In spite of hiccoughs and a learning curve, I was 
committed to be consistent. The newsletter came out every week for the next 7 years. 
 
What to include? 
 
Inspirational and informative articles republished from other sources; articles by alumni/ae; the Quote of 
the Week; the Virtue for the Week (a favorite of mine); videos. 
 
Content continued to appear. 
 
It has been said that working with the UTS alumni is like herding cats (not sheep)…. perhaps that is what 
makes us such a remarkable collection of people, and a great community. 
 
I bid you farewell. 


